
MEDIA	STATEMENT	
Friday,	17	March	2023	
	
LIMPOPO	MEC	RADZILANI	PROVIDES	CLARITY	ABOUT	GOVERNMENTS	ACTIVITIES	
ON	MONDAY,	20TH	MARCH	2023.	
	
Limpopo	MEC	for	Transport	and	Community	Safety,	Mme	Florence	Radzilani,	has	
instructed	that	a	circular	issued	by	her	Department	earlier	on	Friday,	17th	March	
2023,	advising	Government	Employees	‘to	use	Government	vehicles	and	assets	
cautiously	on	Monday	the	20th	of	March,	be	retracted’.	
	
MEC	Radzilani	ordered	for	the	withdrawal	of	this	circular,	because	it	might	create	
the	impression	that	Government	is	relenting,	in	the	face	of	the	threats	of	a	total	
shutdown	of	the	economy,	by	a	certain	political	grouping.	
	
She	had	emphasised	that	Monday,	20th	March	2023,	will	be	a	normal	day	of	
business,	just	like	any	other	day	of	the	week.	
	
“Instructing	employees	to	use	Government	vehicles	cautiously,	might	create	the	
impression	that	Government	is	scared,	by	these	idle	threat”,	she	said.			
	
The	circular	which	had	cautioned	against	the	use	of	Government	fleet	and	Yellow	
machines,	which	are	dedicated	for	service	delivery	purposes,	had	since	been	
withdrawn,	in	its	entirety.	
	
End.	
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